PARKMAN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS
Tuesday, April 14, 2009
Notes
Members present:
Cindy Gazley, Rich Hill
Members not present:  Nancy Ferguson, Jo Lengel, Ron Misconin, John Patton, and Mathew Wilson
The status of the Parkman Auto and River Pines revocation were discussed.  The Parkman Auto has been revoked and Mr. Hasman will take over enforcement of any business operating at this time.  Vehicle auto sales is not a permitted use, it is a conditional use according to the Parkman Township Zoning Resolution.

River Pines notice for conditional use renewal was signed for and received.  The revocation letter was not signed for, however a copy was sent via US Postal Service.  According to the advice of Prosecutor Wieland, if a regular US letter is mailed and not returned, it is presumed it has been delivered.  Check with John to be sure that was not returned.  John received a call from the lawyer of the new prospective owner of River Pine’s requesting what needs to happen.  He faxed him an application for conditional use and a copy of the letters sent to the owner. 
Chris Byler, of Dutch Craft Cabinets has been contacted.  John e-mailed the Prosecutor and Mrs. Gazley an update as of February 11, 2009, stating that Dutch Craft Cabinets is a conditional use.  Mr. Hasman wrote that the accessory building is currently serving as his residence, and the main residence is his daughter’s home.   A change of use of a building requires a zoning permit, and that has not happened.  The business has changed its scope of operation.  We need to wait for the Prosecutor’s office for advice on how to proceed on this.  We also need to get information procedurally from the Prosecutor’s office on how to proceed with the conditional use.
Cipolla.  The conditional use certificate has expired.  The Zoning Inspector has determined that no zoning laws are being violated.   When we have a quorum, we will revoke the conditional use certificate.
Still pending:
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Huggins
NEO Planning and Zoning Workshop, Friday, June 5, 2009.  Cindy strongly recommends members attend if possible.

We adjourned at 8:12 PM.
____________________________

Secretary
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